Belmont Primary School Newsletter
September 2022
Welcome to a new school year.  On the first school day of each month our school newsletter will be sent home.  It will contain important information about the month ahead and also future key dates.  I hope you find this a useful point of reference.  Please do contact me if you have any queries or in my absence speak to Mrs J Campbell, the school’s Vice Principal.
​______​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​________________________________________________________________​​​_

Thank you!
On one of the last days of term we held a charity fun day to raise much needed funds for the Action Cancer.  A total of £2,651 was raised – a fantastic amount.  Well done and thank you!  If you would like to suggest a local charity for us to support this year, please contact me with details via the school website or at omcilroy509@c2kni.net 

P1 School Day Time Change
Just a reminder that from Wednesday 7th September all Primary 1 pupils will be in school from 9.00am until 12 noon. From Monday 19th September they will stay for the whole P1 day until 2.15pm.  

After School Clubs – P2 and P3

We offer after school clubs in our school through various organisations for Primary 2 and Primary 3 pupils.  The current clubs for Primary 2 pupils are:

· Tennis 2.30 -3.30pm on Mondays and

· Jumping Clay on Thursdays 
Current clubs for P3 pupils are:

· Ready for Anything (resilience and self-esteem) club on Mondays from 2.30-3.30pm
· Football on Thursdays from 2.30- 3.30pm 
Booking (through our school money app) for all clubs will open on Friday 2nd September at 12 noon.  Spaces are limited and are allocated on a first come first served basis. Clubs will switch over for P2 and P3 after half term – details to follow in the October newsletter. 
Test text

We use a text service and our school app when we have important messages to convey quickly.  On Friday 9th September we will send test messages.  If one parent from each family does not receive this message, please contact the office to confirm contact details. 
Information Sessions – P1, 2 and 3

Each school year provides different challenges and routines for your child.  In September we will be holding short information sessions for parents to give an overview of the school year, the work that will be covered, show photos of the children at work and play, highlight the experiences for that year group and offer advice on how to help your child at home.    There will also be a chance to have a cup of tea with the staff.  I do hope to see many of you there.  Dates are:

P 1 night: Monday 26th September at 7.30pm

P 2 night: Monday 19th September at 7.30pm

P 3 night: Monday 12th September at 7.30pm
Interview Dates

Interviews with the class teacher for parents of all pupils will take place week beginning 26th September.  Grids of available appointments will be put up in class cloakrooms on Monday 12th September.  Please remember that these appointments are only ten minutes each and I would ask parents to keep to these times so that other parents are not inconvenienced.  More detailed interviews take place later in the year.
Jump, Jiggle and Jive

Primary 1 pupils will have their first session with Jump, Jiggle and Jive on Wednesday 28th September – I have no doubt they will love these sessions.  The cost of this is covered through your school fund donations (details to follow)

Dinner Ordering 

Please remember to use our online booking system for school meals.  Please also remember that booking closes on Sunday night for the week ahead and late bookings cannot be made.  Details for the parents of our new P1 pupils will be sent home prior to the children staying for lunches.  Please contact the school office if you have any difficulties.
Contact Details

Please ensure that we have at least 3 contacts for each pupil who can collect a child in an emergency situation.  Contact the office to update details or email info@belmont.belfast.ni.sch.uk

Website 

Remember to look at our school website at www.belmontprimary.org. There will be lots of new photos to see and news items will be updated regularly! Also remember to look at the focus sheet each week in the parents’ section – it contains important information as well as details of learning. 

P3 Pupils Internet Agreement

Although our internet has strong filters, we ask our P3 pupils to sign a safe internet agreement.  These have been sent home today and should be returned in the homework folder next week.

PTA 

This year we have lost some of our PTA members from our group as their children have moved on to Strandtown, so we would love to see lots of new faces!  We usually meet about every 6 weeks for about 1 hour and meetings are very informal and good fun, with all help greatly appreciated.  The PTA will be holding their AGM followed by the first meeting of the year on Tuesday 4th October in the school hall.  (AGM at 7pm and regular meeting at 7.30pm). For more information, to get involved or just to send through any fundraising ideas, please email belmontpta_sec@yahoo.com .  
This is a wonderful way to get to know parents and to help out with our fundraising and special events throughout the year.  If you can spare an hour, or even 15 minutes to come along and say hello, please put the date in your diary and come along – no invitation necessary! Open to all parents!
Uniform Information

Our official uniform supplier is The Signature Works on Castlereagh Road, open from 9am – 5pm Monday to Friday. Alternatively, a link on our website will take you to their online ordering service with home delivery available. 

Wet Lunchtimes
Each year, we ask parents to provide a colouring or puzzle book which would interest your child for wet lunchtimes.  Books provided will be clearly marked by the school with your child’s name and can remain in school all year.  Colouring pencils and crayons are provided.  We hope that even wet lunchtimes will be fun!

Trim Trail Safety
Please remember that children should not use the Trim Trail without close adult supervision and it is only suitable for children of primary school age.  As meetings take place most days after school, we would also ask that playtime is limited to, at the most, ten minutes.  The equipment is inspected daily so please pay close attention to any notices- on wet/ damp days the trim trail should not be used at all.
Future Dates for Your Diary
Thursday 6th October – World of Owls visit to P2
Friday 14th October – Dance/ Drama with Cherie – P3 

Thursday 28th October – school finishes at 12 noon for half term.

